
 
 
 
 
 
 
April 1, 2009 
 
 
 
To:   Mid-Continent Area Power Pool (MAPP) RTC Members 
Subject:  Certification Pursuant to Section 2.1 of Schedule F 
 
 
 
Pursuant to Section 2.1 of Schedule F, “commencing with the date that the Contractor 
certifies to the RTC Members that the Transmission System of the Transmission 
Providers is less than 4.585 million MW-miles (based on summer 2001 capacity values), 
new Transmission Service shall be limited to a term that does not extend beyond the 
date that is 24 months after the date the Contractor certifies that the Transmission 
System is less than 4.585 million MW-miles[.]”  
 
In accordance with Section 2.1 of Schedule F, the Contractor hereby certifies that 
effective April 1, 2009, the Transmission System of the MAPP Transmission Providers 
will be less than 4.585 million MW-miles based on Summer 2001 capacity values.  Thus, 
beginning April 1, 2009, new Transmission Service shall be limited to a term that 
does not extend beyond April 1, 2011. 
 
Please contact Brian Glover (bp.glover@mappcor.org, or phone (651) 294-7084) with 
any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Daniel S. Fredrickson 
Chief Operating Officer 
MAPPCOR 
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